For Immediate Release-April 1, 2024
THE CITY OF GOLDTHWAITE OPERATIONAL PLANS FOR THE APRIL 8, 2024 SOLAR ECLIPSE
Goldthwaite, Texas. The City will be either closing or limiting access to a number of facilities the weekend before and during the solar eclipse event occurring the afternoon of April 8, 2024.  For the past year the City has participated in various meetings with the Texas Department of Emergecy Management, Department of Public Safety and the Mills County Sheriff’s Office to prepare for this event and the possiblity of high traffic and visitor activity.  To insure public safety a number of closures or limited access is planned for that weekend and during the event.  The following facilities will be closed the evening of April 4 thru April 8: Library, Welcome Center, Goldthwaite Pavilion, Cemetery, Airport and Old Priddy Road from the Mills County Law Enforcement Center to the ballfields, traffic on Old Priddy road will be limited to emergency vehicles and Old Priddy Road homeowners.
The City Park will be closed to motorized vehicles and all park rules are in effect including no camping.  Access to the park will be limited to foot traffic.  Additonal porta potties will be provided for public use.  

Questions regarding the plan or this notice may be directed to Goldthwaite City Hall at 325-648-3186.
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